Thank You and Farewell Shane!

On behalf of the Dolwyddelan community we would like to take this opportunity of thanking Shane, and all his staff, for all the hard work and effort they have given to keep **Y Gwydyr** up and running.

We will be very sorry to lose Shane, and the community facility that has been a social meeting point in the village for so many of us!

We would also like to take this opportunity to wish Shane all the best in the future, and hope we are fortunate enough to find someone to take over Shane's roll in Y Gwydyr despite the **big** boots they will have to fill!

Recycling

Please help us do our bit for the environment and make best use of the recycling facilities we have here in Dolwyddelan!

Unfortunately litter has become an issue, especially around **Ysgol Dolwyddelan** and the local park. There are sufficient bins around the village to use, so please don't leave it up to the school pupils to tidy up the mess!

Remember: You can collect food bin bags from the SPAR

There are also small grey food bins - black and green outside food bins and white battery recycling bags available for collection from the **Community Pavilion** if you would like any to aid your recycling.

Hiring the Pavilion

	Business/	Charity/	Members
	Commercial	Local	
Hourly	£25	£12.50	£10
Half Day	£50	£25	£15
Full Day	£75	£40	£30

On sale in the Pavilion:

Greetings cards
Paintings
Walking booklets
Jane's Tasty Cakes
Hot Drinks